
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
           September 9, 2024 
 
Dear Parkville Sewer Utility Customer,  
 
RE: EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 1, PARKVILLE SEWER UTILITY CUSTOMERS WILL RECEIVE AND PAY 
SEWER BILLS THROUGH THE PLATTE COUNTY REGIONAL SEWER DISTRICT (PCRSD) 
 
Next month, there will be a new name at the top of your sewer utility postcard / email / statement. 
The City of Parkville has partnered with the PCRSD to serve as our sewer utility billing contractor for 
our 1,800+ customers.  When you receive your October bill, you will see their branding on your 
postcard (highlighted on page 2). Your payment will be sent to their office (address below), and you 
will be able to pay online through their portal – www.pcrsd.com. 
 
What does this mean for you? 

1. For the current billing cycle (For July 20 – August 19 consumption), you will remit your 
payment to The City of Parkville, just like you’ve always done. Due – September 21. 

2. When you receive your October bill from PCRSD, you will remit your payment to them. 
Complete payment and mailing details are below. 

3. If you choose to enroll in or continue your ACH (Automated Clearing House), you will need to 
authorize PCRSD to setup a new ACH with your bank. If you already have an ACH with 
Parkville, this authorization CANNOT be transferred to another entity per bank regulations. 

a. One perk of the PCRSD ACH option: you will receive a $2.50 credit on your sewer 
statement each month. Please fill out and return the form included with this letter. 

4. With PCRSD, you will have the option to set up automatic payments using your credit card. 
a. The monthly statement credit does not apply to credit card payments because of the 

fees credit card companies charge for these transactions. 
5. PCRSD also offers an automated, pay-by-phone service – details on page 2. 
6. As always, you’ll be able to send payments, via check, through the mail. Starting in October, 

send your checks to the PCRSD address on page 2 and on the billing postcard. 
 
Over the next few months, we will continue to work with all of our customers, and our new billing 
partner as we navigate this transition. There are many moving parts, we have a great team, an 
excellent process in place, and the drive to make this process as smooth as possible for all of you.  
 
The City will send additional information out about this transition throughout the month of 
September via our website, social media channels, and directly to you, our sewer customers. 

 

http://www.pcrsd.com/


 

 
 

Here is the updated contact information you need to know starting on October 1, 2024: 
 
• For customer service, please call: 816-858-2052 or email: office@pcrsd.com 

o You can return your completed ACH Authorization Form to the email above 
o You can also fill out your ACH form online: http://www.pcrsd.com/customer-forms.html  

• Pay your bill online: www.pcrsd.com 
• Toll free pay by phone: 855-753-7388; local pay by phone: 816-858-2052, option 1 
• Make checks payable to: Platte County Regional Sewer District (PCRSD) 
• Mail Payments to: 

PCRSD 
PO BOX 14125 
Parkville, MO 64152-0625 
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